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Communication from Public

Joy P Atkinson
03/01/2021 05:32 PM
20-0102

Living on and in the streets is unhealthy, unsafe, unsanitary, and
inhumane. Sometimes the people on the streets don't realize their
dire straits especially if they suffer from mental illness, drug
abuse, and depression. Giving someone the safety a four walls,
and sanitary conditions will strengthen their will, improve
circumstances, and settle them into future planning, rather than
living day by day. There has to be better coordination, planning,
and agreements between the city and private developers. It is to
expensive to build units. There must be a way to qualify cheaper,
neighborhood building contractors who do good work in their
neighborhoods. There must be a safe way of expediting building
of homes for the homeless. It should not take years and years to
build one housing complex safely and up to building codes. Thank
you.



Communication from Public

Name: Patrick W Hancock
Date Submitted: 03/01/2021 04:16 PM
Council File No: 20-0102

Comments for Public Posting: Public restrooms are a necessary part of all development, no
matter where, public or private. Please Consider this when
proposing and building, no .matter where of for whom join future.
WE ALL HAVE TO GO. Thanks.



Communication from Public

Name: Libby Green
Date Submitted: 03/01/2021 03:26 PM
Council File No: 20-0102

Comments for Public Posting: Please support this councilman to get people off the streets and
restore them to good physical and mental health



